NEWSLETTER

OF THE

BUSHEY & DISTRICT SYNAGOGUE

NUMBER 6

We are pleased to announce the growth of the Editorial Staff of the Newsletter with the appointment of Paul Epstein as our Sports Correspondent.

000

On Wednesday, 28th February, the Social Calendar Committee held a Discussion Evening with Tim Blackmore (Radio One Producer) and Noel Edmonds (Radio One Disc Jockey). About 40 people attended a most enjoyable meeting during which many varied aspects of the relationship between Pop Music and Broadcasting were discussed.

000

May we remind our Readers that the next issue of the Newsletter, due out just before Pesach, is to be a 'magazine' style edition. We have been promised some recipes, a crossword, a quiz, and some poems: we hope to have many other articles, letters and suggestions for the development of the Newsletter. So sit down and put pen to paper

000 000 000

Ronald Cole - Editor 8 Swallow Close Bushey (950-3566)

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Thursday 15th March Fast of Esther - ends 6.47 pm

Sunday 18th March Purim

Purim Party in Shul 3.30 pm

(start of British Summer Time)

Wednesday 28th March Food Bring & Buy 10.30 am

Tuesday 17th April Passover - 1st day

000 000 000

We extend a hearty Mazeltov to

- Marilyn & Richard Goldberg on the birth of their son, Daniel
- Daphne & Bernard Hyman on the birth of their son, Bradley a brother for Jason

We send good wishes to

Jonathan Salmon for a full and speedy recovery from his recent operation

000 000 000

.....a KEEP FIT CLASS is being planned, to be held in the Shul Hall, starting some time around the end of March. The Class will probably be held every Monday evening for about an hour. All those interested please contact Mrs. Jenny Baum (950-2064) or Mrs. Pamela Kay (954-1728).....

000 000 000

Report from the LADIES' GUILD

A reply has been received from Mrs. Jakobovitz to the effect that she cannot, due to many prior engagements at this time of year, come to Bushey to give a talk on Pesach. Mrs. Jakobovitz has said that she would, however, be pleased to come some other time.

The FOOD BRING & BUY on Wednesday, 28th March, will be at the home of Mrs. Shirley Epstein: 7 Coldharbour Lane, Bushey Heath (950-5217). Entrance will be 25p, and the BRING & BUY will run from 10.30 am until 12.30 pm.

Remember: PURIM PARTY this Sunday, 18th March, at 3.30 pm. Would all those who are willing to help with the preparations please be at the Shul from 10.45 am on Sunday!

Mothers please: phone Shirley Epstein (950 5217) or Barbara Kaye and let them know how many children you will be bringing so that they can make the necessary catering arrangements. The Fancy Dress will be judged by Mrs. Bonnie Nash, Mrs. Jackie Shulman, and Mrs. Trina Soames.

ASCOT - Ladies Day / Gold Cup Day - Thursday, 21st June. The Coach will leave Bushey Heath at 9.30 am, and will get back at about 6 pm. Transport will work out at £1.25 per person, all other expenses - food, betting etc - are variable, and depend upon the taste of the individual. Please note: contrary to what we said in the last Newsletter, this outing is not for Ladies only, and Gentlemen will be most welcome. For further information, please contact Betty Segalov (950-3485).

There is a FASHION SHOW scheduled for the first or second week in September.

We were delighted to see four new faces at our last meeting:
Mrs. Patti Coleman, Mrs. Raena Frankel-Pollen, Mrs. Erica Krimholtz
and Mrs. Trina Soames. We hope that these ladies will become
regular members of the Guild, and that other ladies in the area
who are interested in taking an active part in the affairs of the
Shul will join us too. Don't forget: we are young, hardworking,
and go-ahead.....

Our NEXT MEETING will be at the home of Mrs. Jackie Shulman, 119 Herkomer Road, Bushey (950-6060), on Monday, 9th April, at 8.30 pm.

000 000 000

FOOTBALL - Preparation For The Big Match

Your Sports Reporter spent the afternoon of Sunday, 11th March, at the King George Recreation Ground checking the form of our Footballers. A good turn-out meant that we were able to have a Seven-A-Side game which produced some exciting football: and a 12 goals to 9 victory for the side captained by....yes, the man himself, Johnny Back.

The team to play Borehamwood & Elstree Synagogue will soon be chosen; and if the Puffers and Blowers manage to last the pace, they should give a good account of themselves. There will be a report of the Big Match in the next Newsletter.

000 000 000

OTHER LOCAL ACTIVITIES (NOT UNDER THE AUSPICES OF THE SYNAGOGUE)

On Saturday, 10th March, the BUSHEY WIZO held its first function - a Card & Social Evening. This was a tremendous success: 110 people came along and helped to raise £179.38 for Israel.

Future events in the WIZO Calendar include a Talk On Pesach (to be organised in conjunction with the Ladies' Guild) and, on 2nd May, a talk on "Women's Week" and an Open General Meeting. The talk will be given by Mrs. Peggy Davis, formerly area supervisor for Jewish Women's Week and now working at WIZO Head Office in the general administration of Women's Week.

000